### SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO PHÚ THỌ

ĐỀ THAM KHẢO

#### KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề tham khảo có 04 trang)

# Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại.(0,8 điểm)

1. A. passed 2. A. ethnic 3. A. illustrates 4. A. about	B. watched B. earthquake B. recognizes B. south	C. played C. author C. socialises C. young	D. washed D. weather D. damages D. count
Câu II. Chọn một pl thành các câu sau.(3		C hoặc D ứng với từ	hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn
1. Peter seldom goes	fishing, ?		
A. does he	B. doesn't he	C. isn't he	D. does Nam
2 The main c	of this drink are wine o	range inice and hitte	re
A. components	B. ingredients	C. parts	D. compositions
3. She danced	evrybody adores her		
A. too beautifully that	t B. such beautifull	y that C. so beauti	fully that D.enough beautiful
4. His uncle,	works in Ha Noi, is a f	amous professor.	
A. whom	B. who	C. whose	D. that
5. In the past, the stud	ly of space was mainly	by astronom	ers using telescopes.
A. put on	B. looked for	C. taken of	D. carried out
6. My mother never d	rinks alcohol and		
A. neither does my six		T 1.1	er my sister does
C. either does my sist			ister doesn't,too
7. Lan is very tired.	, she has to fir	nish her assignment b	efore going to bed.
A. Although	B. So	C. Therefore	D. However
	litter on the streets if y	ou don't want to be f	ined heavily.
	B. couldn't		
	esports shoe		
	er comfortable		um grey leather
	nedium leather		
			a real effort to answer all the
teacher's questions.		, c <u> </u>	<del></del>
	B. get	C. have	D. do
11. It that	the government will	take measures to p	rotect and preserve our man-made
wonders.	$\mathcal{E}$	1	1
A. is expecting	B. expects	C. is expected	D. expected
1 0	as her sister do		1
A. as beautifully	B. more beautiful		D. the most beautifully
13. The air is naturall A. concentrated	y <b>contaminated</b> by for B. occupied	reign matter such as p C. filled	D. polluted
14. Ha Long Bay is w	z <b>ell-known</b> for its beau	ty. I hat's why it rece	ives many visitors everyyear.

C. famous

D. ideal

B. idolized

A. nationwide

Chọn một phương án đúng A, giao tiếp sau.	B,C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lại phù hợp trong các tình huống
15 .Peter is talking to Kate about Peter:" I've been awarded a s Kate:" Uh, really?	scholarship to study in America."
A. Take care of yourself	B. You are lucky
C. You are always lucky	D. Congratulations
16. Bill and Liz are talking about Bill: I think that doing physically: You're right?	ical exercises is the best way to keep fit.
A. I hope so	B. It's my pleasure
C. It's kind of you to say so	D. I agree with you
Câu III. Tìm một lỗi sai trong điểm)	bồn phần gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D trong các câu sau đây.(0,8
A	album which was released at the end of June.  B C D
	restaurant door, <u>all</u> dinners are <u>requiring</u> to wear shirts.
A B	C D
	<u>yorks</u> harder to become more successful.
A 1 1 2 1	B C D
4. I don't know <u>anyone</u> who is a	
A B	C D
Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của đ	ộng từ trong ngoặc đễ hoàn thành các câu sau.(0,8 điểm)
1 W (1 ) D (1	
2. The destor advised him	since she moved to our neighborhood.
2. The doctor advised fillin	(not/ get up) early. go) on a camping trip.
1. I don't mind (ride)	_ a bike to school on rainy days.
4. Fuon t minu (nue)	_ a blue to school off fairly days.
Câu V. Viết dạng đúng của từ	trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau.(0,8 điểm)
<ul><li>2. Travelling by public transpor</li><li>3. They've the kitch</li></ul>	greeted by Vietnamese people. (warm) t is very because of its cheap price. (attraction) nen by building over part of the garden. (large) ffic,local councils are forced to give for more roads to be
Câu VI. Chọn một phương án trong đoạn văn sau.(0.8 điểm)	đúng A,B,C hoặc D ứng với từ thích hợp để điền vào chỗ trống
	nore aware that wildlife all over the world is in (1) Many d, and could easily become extinct if we do not (2) an effort to

protect them. There are many reasons for this. In some cases, animals are hunted for their fur, or for other valuable parts of their bodies. Some birds such as parrots, are caught alive, and sold as pets. For many animals and birds, the problem is that their habitat - the place (3)\_\_\_\_\_they live - is disappearing. More land is used for farms, for houses or industry. Farmers use powerful chemicals to help them to grow better crops; (4)\_\_\_\_\_, these chemicals pollute the environment and harm

wildlife.

1. A. dangerous	<b>B.</b> endanger	C. dangerously	<b>D.</b> danger
2. <b>A.</b> do	B. make	C. keep	<b>D.</b> try
3. <b>A.</b> which	<b>B.</b> who	<b>C.</b> where	<b>D.</b> that
4. A. however	<b>B.</b> or	C. so	<b>D.</b> but

## Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn phương án A,B,C hoặc D ứng với câu trả lời đúng cho các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

Some doctors think that you should drink a glass of water each morning. You should drink this water first thing, before doing anything else. The temperature of the water should be similar to body temperature; neither too hot nor too cold.

Why should you drink this water? Water helps your body in many ways. It helps clean out your kidneys. *It* prepares your stomach for digestion. Water can also help your intestines work better. After drinking water, the intestines can more easily take out nutrients from our food. Water also helps us go to the bathroom more easily.

Scientists suggest that people take in 1,600 milliliters of water each day. But don't drink all of that water in one sitting. If you do, your kidneys will have to work much harder to *eliminate* it. It's better to drink some in the morning and some in the afternoon. Some people think it's better to drink between meals and not during meals. They think water dilutes the juices produced in our stomachs. This can interfere with normal digestion.

Are you drinking enough water every day? Check the color of your urine. If it is light yellow, you are probably drinking enough. If your urine is very dark yellow, you probably need to drink more water. A little more water each day could make you much healthier.

1. What is the main idea of	the passage?		
<b>A</b> . The importance of	of water	<b>B</b> . The advice of	the doctors
C. How to drink wa	ter correctly?	<b>D</b> . The best amou	int of water to drink
2. According to the passage, v	vater is good for the fol	lowing organs of the bo	ody, EXCEPT
A. kidneys	B. stomach	C. intestines	<b>D</b> . livers
3. The pronoun "It" in para	graph 2 refers to	•	
<b>A</b> . your body	<b>B</b> . your kidney	C. water	D. your stomach
4. The word "eliminate" in	paragraph 3 is closes	t in meaning to	<del>,</del>
<b>A</b> . preserve	<b>B</b> . remove	C. absorb	<b>D</b> . process
VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và	à trả lời các câu hỏi.(	(0,8 điểm)	

#### **H&M TO OPEN STORES IN HANOI**

H&M, the world's leading fashion company; is making preparations for the opening of its second store in the Vietnamese market on November 11.

The new outlet follows the success of their flagship store which opened in HCM City two months ago.

Located at the centre of Vincom Mega Mall Royal City, the new store will introduce H&M's latest designs for women, men, and kids, with shoes and accessories at reasonable prices, including a range of basics products, which are favoured by customers.

Fredrik Famm, country manager of H&M Southeast Asia said the company is constantly looking for new locations to open additional stores and bring the best quality fashion products to Vietnamese consumers at affordable prices.

The new store will raise the curtain for shoppers from 10:30 am to 10:00pm with live performances from DJs, and gifts for the first visitors. After the opening day, customers can enjoy shopping from 9:30 am to 10:00pm every day.

**1.**When is H&M opening the second store in the Vietnamese market?

<b>2.</b> Where did H&M open the first store?
3. Can customers enjoy shopping from 9:30 am to 11:00 pm every day?
4. Will the new store introduce H&M's latest or oldest designs for women, men, and kids?
Câu IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho không thay đổi nghĩa so với câu đã cho.(1,2 điểm)
1. Mary will repaint the building this Saturday.
→The building
2. It's five years since we last decorated this room.
$\rightarrow$ We have
<b>3.</b> Linh is very good at English because she goes abroad at every summer time.
$\rightarrow$ If Linh
4. "Will you practice speaking English with your partners next week?" the examiner said to Lan
→ The examiner asked Lan
5. She is a more creative designer than my sister is.
<ul><li>→ She designs</li><li>6. Inspite of her injured foot, she tried to finish the report before going to bed.</li></ul>
<b>6.</b> Inspite of her injured foot, she tried to finish the report before going to bed.
→Although her
Hết

2. B  10. A  13. D  14. C  Câu III.Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch điểm)  1. A  2. D  Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	3. C 7. D 11. C 15. D  chân A,B,C hoặc D tr  3. B	4. B 8. A 12. A 16. D  cong các câu sau đây:(0,8 4. D  4. D  4. riding
6. A  9. B  10. A  13. D  14. C  Câu III.Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch điểm)  1. A  2. D  Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	7. D  11. C  15. D  chân A,B,C hoặc D tr  3. B	8. A  12. A  16. D  rong các câu sau đây:(0,8  4. D  4. riding
9. B  10. A  13. D  14. C  Câu III.Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch điểm)  1. A  2. D  Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	11. C 15. D  chân A,B,C hoặc D tr  3. B	12. A 16. D  rong các câu sau đây:(0,8  4. D  4. riding
Câu III.Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch điểm)  1. A  2. D  Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	15. D  chân A,B,C hoặc D tr  3. B  coặc để hoàn thành cá	ong các câu sau đây:(0,8  4. D  4. riding
Câu III.Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch điểm)  1. A  2. D  Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	chân A,B,C hoặc D tr 3. B coặc để hoàn thành cá	fong các câu sau đây:(0,8  4. D  ac câu sau:(0,8 điểm)  4. riding
Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong n  1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để  1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ  (0.8 điểm)	3. B coặc để hoàn thành cá	4. D  ac câu sau:(0,8 điểm)  4. riding
1. have known  2. not to get up  Câu V.Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để 1. warmly  2. attractive  Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)		4. riding
Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C ho (0.8 điểm)		au:(0,8 điểm)
Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A,B,C hơ (0.8 điểm)	hoàn chỉnh các câu sa	
(0.8 điểm)	3. enlarged	4. permission
1. D 2. B	ặc D để điền vào chỗ t	trống trong đoạn văn sau:
	3. C	4. A
Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả l	ri đúng cho các câu hỏ	ði.(0,8 điểm)
1. A 2. D	S	

VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi.(0,8 điểm)

Câu I.Chọn một phương án A,B,C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác

với các từ còn lại:(0,8 điểm)

- 1. On November 11./ It is opening the second store in the Vietnamese market on November 11.
- 2. In HCM City/ H&M open the first store in HCM City
- **3.** No, they can't/ No.
- **4.** The new store/ It will introduce the lastest designs for women, men and kids.

The lastest designs

The lastest designs will be introduced for women, men and kids.

#### Câu IX: Hoàn chỉnh câu thứ hai sao cho không thay đổi nghĩa so với câu đã cho:(1,2 điểm)

- 1. The building will be repainted by Mary this Saturday.
- 2. We have not decorated this room for five years.
- 3. If Linh did not go abroad at every summer time, she would not be (very) good at English.
- **4.** The examiner asked Lan if she would practice speaking English with her partners the next week/ the following week.
- 5. She designs more creatively than my sister.
- 6. Although her foot was injured, she tried to finish the report before going to bed.

## Chú ý: - Thí sinh làm bài cách khác với Hướng dẫn chấm mà đúng thì tổ chấm thống nhất cho điểm tương ứng với biểu điểm của Hướng dẫn chấm.

Tài liệu được chia sẻ bởi Website VnTeach.Com

https://www.vnteach.com